FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to know the number of people that have reported fake QR codes in council owned car parks and, if possible, the amount of money that people have lost due to these scams.

Please fill out the provided table below:
Answer
The Council holds some of the information you have asked for.
	
	2024
	2023
	2022

	Total number of QR code parking scams reported
	3
	0
	0

	How much money has been lost due to the scam
	Not reported
	0
	0


Although only 3 scams have been reported to date, we can advise that Civil Enforcement Officers will check pay and display machines as part of their beats.
There have been approximately 143 instances in 2024, where patrolling officers have found some form of machine tampering involving the QR code (usually stickers), which have been removed straight away and the problem rectified.
We are unable to provide information on the amount of money people have lost due to these scams as no amounts were reported at the time of contact. This letter there acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.

Fraudulent payments taken from an account or card are also usually refunded back to a customer by the bank or the card provider.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
